 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JAUARY 25TH 2018 

POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  No Police or residents attended. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Hoyland, Flockton, Bosomworth.                                              Cllr Matthew Robinson attended towards the end of the meeting at the request of the Clerk. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Denby and Ward. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON DECEMBER 14TH 2017 These were approved. 
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Vacancy on Parish Council No one has yet volunteered. Cllr Sidle has prepared an insert for the Newsletter advertising the vacancy and explaining what is entailed in the work of a Cllr. Jack Cairns is to be approached concerning distribution with the March issue of the Village Newsletter and printing may cost the PC approx. £200. (Action CS) 
2.Funding of Bingley Ginnel  Cllr Hoyland reported that the Emmerdale Fund is now, she believes,  covering the entire cost of the work A conditional award of £10,000 has been agreed by the Emmerdale Fund. Cllr Hoyland has discussed the job and the best time for the work to be done with Roy Lunn who advised that Spring/ early Summer would be best. She is awaiting a reply from the contractor as to whether he can accommodate us then and how long the job will take.  (Action BH )
She has also discussed the job with Bob Buckenham who says PROW will supply and pay for a ‘Temporary closure notice’ and alternative route notice when we know when the work is to be done.
3.Bowling Club Registration .Cllr Bosomworth will ring Mr Dyson of Hartlaws,  (Action MB)
4.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported:-
· Church Lane  She has asked Highways to investigate flooding by the bridge ,as the issue is now  more than ineffective drains . She pointed out that the inlets have not been maintained, and reminded them of the incident a few years ago when 2 cars crashed and the bridge was damaged.
· Spear Fir -  Although the road is included in the 18/19 programme, the poor condition of the area by Gill Beck is bad enough to warrant looking at now, and BH has asked Highways to do this. Serious concerns have been expressed to her about the condition of Spear Fir generally, particularly for cyclists, and the need for warning signs, both of which she is pursuing. Last August a cyclist had to be airlifted to hospital after coming off his bike.
· Scarsdale Lane (blocked drain) Following an e mail from John Davison, BH managed to speak to Karen Wilson, who said that this is on the list for a dig, approx.758 on the list, and that 30/40 had been done each week. Because of the long list, she wants to speak to Eleanor Jordan about a long jetting which should be done much sooner and could be effective. Karen confirmed that rubble had been identified as the problem. She also said that her system had been upgraded and should be more efficient and effective, and they will endeavour to keep John Davison informed. (Action BH) 
5. SID Electronic Devices.  Cllr Tatman has met Nick Borras, Highways, and had a full discussion with him on the most appropriate signage for Bardsey.                                                             1) He will lay measuring cables within the next 3 weeks across both the A58 and Keswick Lane, in order to fact- find about traffic volumes and speed. These locations are a) at the entrance to Grange Close and b) outside No 23 Keswick Lane. He fully agreed that locations ‘halfway’ between the existing restriction signs was a good choice. 
2) At Grange Close, there could be a unit attached to lighting standard 11 W330 on the Wetherby side. This could be connected to the existing power supply. Another unit could be placed on the opposite side of the road on a standalone pole. This would be a PV powered unit, with battery back up which would operate all night too. 
3) At Keswick Lane, Nick suggested a PV unit on the eastbound side of the road, opposite No 23 and outside the Catholic Church field. This has very good visibility and is on a downward slope, where speeding is more likely.  

4) The preferred style of unit has a speed indication panel in amber, immediately followed by the appropriate face in red or green, in the same panel. The units are programmed by the installer. An upper speed limit can be used as a trigger to show a red face only. This deters ‘boy racers’ to max the numbers.
5) The costs are substantial. The ones with the existing power supply are about £3,200 and the PV ones are about £4,600. .(Action GT)
Cllr Tatman asked fellow Cllrs whether they are willing to take a decision on implementing these proposals once the results of the survey are made known. Cllrs agreed to this. 

When Cllr Robinson arrived, he was questioned about the contribution which Ward Cllrs would be able to make towards the costs. Cllr Robinson said that this year’s MICE money had all been spent but more would be available in April/May. Some SID schemes initiated by other councils in the area have already been approved. Bardsey would certainly be able to receive a grant but he could not guarantee that this would cover the entire amount. 
6. Cornmill Ginnel Cllr Tatman has been in contact with Highways Land Aspects Dept. who have suggested two alternative  expensive specifications with which he is not entirely happy. He has not yet spoken to the lady who owns the tree which he believes needs reducing in height, but believes this will not be a problem. .( Action GT)
7.Implementation of Snow Ploughing Agreement. The Chairman will discuss details with Andrew   Ward. In the recent snowfall he had not alerted Andrew as he saw no value in asking for side roads to be cleared when main ones had not been..(Action ES)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               8. Village Pond .There was nothing to report except that the outlet needs clearing. 
9. Village Benches  These will be dealt with in the Spring.  
10. Grit Bins – Message from Cllr Robinson. Agreement has finally been achieved, with help from Cllr Robinson, to refill the grit bin at First Avenue. 
11. Forthcoming Gas Works Part of Church Lane( from the junction with Bngley Bank  to the junction with Tithe Barn Lane) will  be closed from February 12th for 7 weeks. An alternative route will be published. 
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward has now obtained 3 estimates for work on path construction. The first is from a firm in Wetherby who have quoted £14,252.50 for work on the first section only. TCV have quoted £15,339.51 for all sections of the path, completing a loop on the outside of Parkfield. Earlier in an email dated 30 May 2017, Hemingway Plant Hire had quoted £13,276.00 for completing the loop. All quotations are minus VAT. Cllr Ward will consider these quotations on his return from holiday (Action MW). 
2.  Playground – Bin near Table Tennis Table and Closing Mechanism on Gate. Cllr Sidle has emailed Streetscape and asked them to deal with the gate. He reported that the bin is badly corroded but queried whether one is required in this location. (Action CS/ES)  
3. Web Site Cllr Sidle has met Ian Frankland to discuss the transition and will discuss this further with Jason Cooke. He believes that e mails should not be sent to anyone’s personal email address. There should instead be a dedicated Council email address. (Action CS) 
4. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that sadly Graham Holder, a staunch supporter of the cricket section and the club as a whole, had died in December. The Chairman of the Club had sent a handwritten letter of condolence to his family. A suitable memorial will be discussed by the cricket section. The grounds continue to be well maintained with the football pitch and cricket outfield being well drained recently. The clubhouse and changing rooms have been redecorated. New carpets for the clubhouse will be purchased in the spring. .A new till and credit card machine has been agreed, and once this has been installed successfully,  it is hoped to introduce new electronic membership cards The Treasurer is now in receipt of all section accounts. The club has broadly broken even,but does need to purchase a replacement tractor and gang mower.  The AGM will be held on Sunday.                                                                                                                                      5. Actions taken by District Cllrs   Cllr Robinson has been instrumental in obtaining a refill of grit for the bin on First Avenue and was also responsive to Cllr Denby’s e mail concerning the increased parking problem from articulated lorries parking overnight in the lay byes between Collingham and Wetherby.  He promised to bring this up at the next Forum meeting and to propose a working group to monitor the situation.  Co-operation between Collingham, Bardsey and Scarcroft could be helpful in increasing pressure on Highways.  Although there is a sign at the Wetherby Roundabout, he thinks enforcement is negligible to nil. 
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             1.New Applications.:
(a) 17/08387 – Holly House, Smithy Lane – Alts.- Comments 
(b) 17/07663 – Bradgate House, Wetherby Road – Alts. – Comments  

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 17/04916 – Overdale, Wetherby Road – Exts. & Garage. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) Appeal against Quarry Hill Farm App-  Refusal – 17/02045 b) Appeal against Rowley Cottage  - Refusal 

(b) 17/07670 – 7 Blackmoor Lane – Retro.Boundary fence to front 

4. Letter from Chairman to Yorkshire Water re effects on possible development of 140 new homes and their reply. Yorkshire Water had replied to the Chairman’s letter, explaining that there would be no impact on the water supply infrastructure laid within the site boundary. Sewerage could be dealt with as a reserved matter at a later stage. 
5.Leeds Site Allocations Plan. A further drop in session to update on this Plan will take place at the Civic Hall between 2 and 7 on Monday 19th February. Cllr Sidle has studied the document. LCC are attempting to follow the new national guidelines on housing, whilst retaining their own Core Strategy. To do this they have designated ‘broad locations’ which will for the time being remain as Green Belt,but could be adopted for future housing if required. In Bardsey the Catholic Church site would therefore remain in Green Belt at present. They will now need to go out to public consultation once more. 
6. E mail to Carlton McKenzie from Cllr Tatman re need for planning permission for stable block built on flood plain on field adj. to, and owned by, Low Field House, 5 Keswick Court . 
The Council has had no notification of any planning application for the building of this structure. 

FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                                           32.10                            
(b) J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses -                                      1,994.70.
(c) H.M. Customs & Revenue – PAYE                                        41.00    
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above.                                  
2.Budget and Precept for 2018-19  The Clerk had circulated a draft budget prior to the meeting. This was accepted by Cllrs but the decision was taken to increase the Precept in line with CPI. The Council is therefore to ask LCC for a Precept of £33,250.
3. Bank Mandate change.  The Clerk had obtained the appropriate papers and these were passed to Cllr Sidle to enable him to satisfy Barclays Bank that his should be the third eligible signature on PC cheques.  (Action CS)              

CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Decision by LCC to charge for disposal of certain types of waste at recycling sites. The Parish Council had written, opposing this idea when previously consulted on the matter. The countryside around Bardsey, which already suffers from fly tipping, will be subjected to more of the same as people try to avoid paying for the service. This is to be discussed again next month. (Action JG) 
2. New PCSO – Susan Broadwell. Alan Stead has written that Susan Broadwell is to replace him as PCSO for this area. 
3. Data Protection. Cllr Sidle has studied the literature circulated by YLCA on the new regulations which will become mandatory for bodies including parish councils from May 2018. It is now necessary for each organisation to follow European legislation (which will be unaffected by Brexit) and appoint someone (not the Clerk) to become their Data Protection Officer. This person will need to be informed of all personal data held by the PC and what you share with other organisations. Further advice on how to implement this is likely to be forthcoming but the subject should be discussed again at the next meeting and in the meantime a list compiled of the information held .(Action All Cllrs)  
Later, when Cllr Robinson was present, he said that some part of the Council or the ONE would be considering the requirements for PCs. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1 Greenway Group – Jim Fairchild from this organisation has been in touch with Cllr Bosomworth asking him to acquire more information about ownership of sections of the old railway line, as they believe some of the information supplied to date to be incorrect.  Cllr Bosomworth asked the PC to confirm that he should again try to establish ownership and write to those identified asking them to confirm that they are indeed the owners. Cllrs agreed.  (Action MB) 
Signed:

Date: 
BPC Jan 18 Mins. 
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